Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of the Congo

(31st session of UPR Working Group, 14 November 2018)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of the Congo led by H.E. Mr. Jean-Claude Gakosso, Minister of Foreign Affairs, Cooperation and Congolese Abroad to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 
The inclusion in the Congo’s delegation of several Ministers of line ministries related to justice, social affairs and women demonstrates that the government of the Congo attaches great importance to the promotion and protection of human rights and the UPR process. 

We commend the Congo’s sincere efforts for implementation of the recommendations which it received during the 2nd UPR in 2013 including through strengthening institutional framework for human rights, implementation of the National Gender Policy and the Programme to Combat Gender-based Violence, Sectoral Education Strategy for the period 2015–2025, the National Development Plan 2012–2016, working towards introduction of universal health coverage, cooperation with international and regional human rights mechanisms.
We wish the government of the Congo all the best and further success in its future endeavor and recommend the following:  

1) to continue its efforts to provide equitable and quality education for all children while consolidating the compulsory education system.    

2) to step up its efforts to realize the universal health coverage and engage in experience sharing with other countries on prevention of epidemic diseases. 
Thank you. 
